Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  To discuss amending the Capital Improvements

Element of the Comprehensive Plan

May 5, 2008

The Board of County Commissioners of Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Monday, May 5, 2008 with Chairman Ed Brimner presiding.  Present were Commissioners George Green, Howard Kessler, Brian Langston and Maxie Lawhon.  Also present were County Attorney Ron Mowrey, County Administrator Ben Pingree and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

5:00 p.m.  Workshop called to order.

The Department of Planning and Community Development provided a power point presentation of a proposed Update of the Capital Improvements Element of the Comprehensive Plan.

In 2005 the Florida Legislature passed Senate Bill 360, which required all Counties within Florida to annually update the Capital Improvements Element (CIE) in their Comprehensive Plans.  

The Board discussed the proposed changes to the CIE:  Level of Service Standards, Recreation Standards for Facilities, Infrastructure Deficiency Map and Proportionate Fair Share.

This will come back for a Public Hearing as soon as possible after October 1, 2008 and needs to be submitted to DCA before December 1, 2008 deadline.

Meeting adjourned 5:47 p.m.

